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File: 2435.40 

  August 24, 2015 

    

Ms. Amelia Bauer 

Shoreline Gold Inc. 

P.O. Box 1000 

Bissett, MB R0E 0J0 

 

Dear Ms. Bauer: 

 

Re:   Shoreline Gold Inc. (Formerly San Gold Corporation) - Environment Act Licence No. 

2628RR – Notice of Alteration 

 

Receipt of your July 22, 2015 letter is acknowledged as a notice of alteration in accordance with 

section 14 of The Environment Act. 

 

The requested change to the Development as Licensed is to dewater the Rice Lake mine into the 

Hinge/007 mine instead of into the tailings management area (TMA).  The redirection of the Rice Lake 

mine water into the Hinge/007 mine will allow for the closure of the tailings and reclaim lines with no 

water recirculation between the mill and TMA. 

 

The letter states that approximately 100 m
3
/d to 200 m

3
/d of mine water from the Rice Lake mine 

would be sent to the Hinge/007 mine and that this volume would have minimal effect on the filling rate of 

the mine.  The mine dewatering from Rice Lake mine to the Hinge/007 mine would continue while the 

Development is in care and maintenance or the Hinge/007 mine reaches its maximum capacity. 

 

 The potential environmental effect of the requested change to the Development as Licensed is 

insignificant and considered to be a minor alteration in accordance with section 14(2) of The Environment 

Act.  The request to dewater the Rice Lake mine into the Hinge/007 mine as described in the July 22, 

2015 submission is hereby approved.  All limits, terms and conditions of Environment Act Licence No. 

2628RR must continue to be met as well as all requirements of the Metal Mining Effluent Regulations 

(MMER). 

 

 If you have any questions, please contact Jennifer Winsor, P.Eng. at 204-945-7012.  

     

    Yours sincerely, 

 

    “original signed by” 

    Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 

    Director 
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